H1N1 (Swine Flu)
There are two types of flu viruses (and their respective vaccines) that must be considered in the upcoming fall/winter season: “H1N1 Flu,” and the annually recurring “Seasonal Flu.” Separate vaccines are being manufactured for each virus. Please call your health care provider regarding when both vaccines will be available. However, check with Health Services website for updates as the season progresses. The following is a brief summary of the H1N1.
General 

. The H1N1 virus has thus far been mild. Deaths have remained low (302 deaths out of 43,771 confirmed cases).

. In a typical year there are 36,000 deaths due to the seasonal flu.

. It is anticipated that a second wave of H1N1 influenza will occur this fall.

Diagnosis
. Rapid flu testing is available to help determine the type if influenza only.

. Only state labs and military bases routinely identify the H1N1 subtype.

. Specific testing for H1N1 assists with the diagnosis or management since results take one week.

. Rapid flu test are not necessary, and in many cases not accurate.

. Decisions about testing should be left to the treating physician who will follow public health guidelines.

Vaccination
. A vaccine against H1N1 should be available mid-October, 2009.

. The H1N1 vaccine will require two doses, with the second dose 

given 21-28 days after the first does.

. Initially, the vaccine will only be available for high risk groups.

Symptoms of H1N1
. Fever, plus at least either a cough or sore throat

.  Headaches, tiredness, runny or stuffy nose, body aches, chills, diarrhea, vomiting
Treatment
. Antiviral medications are available to treat H1N1 influenza, once a diagnosis is made.

. The CDC’s recommendations are that only those at high risk of complications should be treated with antiviral medications.

. 99% of individuals who contract H1N1 will recover without consequence
